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The average attendance at regular services at 10, was slightly down on last year but festival and special service were well supported.
The evening services were discontinued.
We continue to be grateful to Rev James Dickie for his support.
There was one wedding and three funeral/memorial services during the year.
End of term services for the school have been held in church. Open the Book continues to be held in school assemblies, supported by clergy-led assemblies. Plans to start an after-school club have foundered.
The Nativity ‘play’ was again successful, supporting the ‘Brighter Futures appeal and the Church Fabric Fund.
The Triennial Archdeacon’s Visitation took place – this takes place to ensure parishes have all the necessary policies and procedures in place. There was one outstanding issue – the lack of a maintenance log for the church – which is in hand.
During the year an electrical review was completed and the portable electrical appliances tested. New pew runners have been purchased.
Fundraising during the year has included a musical evening, the village Christmas card and progressive supper shared with the village hall. The harvest lunch did not take place as it clashed with other events. Dry goods were again collected for the Trussell Trust.
Donations have been received for the Fabric/Restoration fund.
The 100 club was successfully launched in November and any proceeds will go the Fabric/Restoration fund.
Two faculty applications have been made – one retrospectively for the defibrillator and the second for removal of some of the Irish yew trees and work to other trees in the churchyard. These have now been received and the tree work completed. The views of the church are now opened up and there is also more light inside the building.
A working party was held in June ‘17 to clear brambles and overgrown vegetation from the churchyard and a spring clean inside the church.
Rabbit numbers were reduced by a visit from the ferrets.
My thanks to Mark for his continuing pastoral support in the parish, the members of the PCC, Brian our organist and all those who read, provide refreshments and flowers. Roger Tilbrook stood down as Treasurer during the year and we are grateful to him for his work on the accounts and making sure our finances were sound. Marc Cramsie has taken on this role and we are appreciative.
It is proposed to improve the lighting in the church and a quote has been received from a company who did similar work in Wootton Rivers church.

A quinquennial inspection is due this year.
